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THPRD Board Announces New Partnership: 

Hosting Homeless Shelter During COVID-19 Pandemic 
 

April 14, 2020: Tualatin Hills Park & Recreation District has partnered with 
Community Action and Project Homeless Connect to open an emergency shelter for 
single adults at the Elsie Stuhr Center.  The emergency shelter will be in operation 
during the time the facility is closed to the public due to the COVID-19 pandemic.   
 
“THPRD is honored to be able to partner and host a temporary shelter,” said Felicita 
Monteblanco, THPRD Board President.  “During this incredibly difficult and 
challenging time, it is a bright light that we are able to help provide a safe space for 
people experiencing homelessness.” 
 
The emergency shelter will be able to host up to 25 people.  The shelter is being 
operated by Project Homeless Connect.  Access to the shelter is coordinated through 
the Washington County’s coordinated referral system.  People should call 503-726-
0850 to learn more. 
 
“We never imagined that we would see our facilities closed to the public for such an 
extended period,” said Monteblanco.  “But given the need for the public health 
closure, it just makes sense to share our facility so homeless individuals have a 
safe, clean, and healthy environment, to be in during this time.” 
 
The THPRD Board has made a commitment to strengthen partnerships with 
community-based organizations and to be a strong partner with public and non-
profit agencies serving the homeless community. 
 
The temporary shelter is one more way THPRD is partnering to provide services to 
people experiencing homelessness.  Two years ago, the district joined the Beaverton 
Family Promise network and hosts families a few weeks a year at various THPRD 
locations.  Guests stay at a facility, during a scheduled public closure period, for one 
week at a time.  Last year, THPRD joined the City of Beaverton’s Safe Parking 
Program, as their first community partner, to provide a safe parking option for up to 
three guests at a THPRD property.   
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